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Dear parents and carers 
 

As you will be aware we have recently been inspected by Ofsted. We have now received our 
inspection report and have added a copy to the school website: 
(http://sandbrookprimary.eschools.co.uk/website/external_links__data/60686) 
 

The overall judgement has remained unchanged.  Whilst we are disappointed that we have 
not moved, I was pleased at the many positive things the inspector observed during her two 
day visit: 
 

· The whole school community speak with passion about the schools’ drive for improvement; 
· Leaders fully understand the strengths and weaknesses of school and have plans in place to 

address these; 
· The personal development and welfare of pupils has a high priority; 
· KS1 and EYFS are strengths of the school and pupils make good progress in these phases; 
· Governors rigorously challenge the headteacher; 
· Parents are very supportive of school; 
· Pupils’ spiritual, moral, social and cultural development is good; 
· Quality of teaching has improved since the last inspection; 
· Pupils are confident, proud of school and respect one another. 
 

We acknowledge that there is still work to be done in KS2 to ensure that teaching is 
consistently good and results in pupils making good progress. The inspector left us with the 
following development points:  
 Improve progress in reading and mathematics in KS2. 
 Improve attendance of pupils and reduce the number who are regularly absent. 
 Build capacity in leadership by developing the middle leaders. 

 
We are committed to addressing these issues as speedily as possible. Please be assured of our 

continued drive and commitment to securing consistently good teaching for all children in 
KS2 so that outcomes by Y6 are as strong as the outcomes in EYFS and KS1.  

 
Regards 
C Temple and the team 
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